January 15, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Patterson:

I am pleased to transmit the name of one individual to serve on the Board of the Central Puget Sound Regional Transit Authority.  This nomination, if approved by the Council, will complete the Sound Transit appointments for King County in 2008.
Sound Transit is charged with the development of a regional high capacity transit system.  As you know, the agency has implemented a regional express bus system, a commuter rail system, and is working on the intial segment of a regional light rail system from Downtown Seattle to SeaTac, scheduled to open in late 2009.  

Eighteen individuals are charged with the responsibility for governing Sound Transit, ten of whom are from King County.  Members of the Sound Transit Board of Directors are in a unique position to provide oversight to this very important transportation agency.  Over the next few years, the services and facilities provided by Sound Transit will play an increasingly important role in addressing our transportation challenges and contributing to the economic development of our region. This will require continued active engagement and oversight by the Board of Directors.
With that I am pleased to recommend the appointment of a new member to the Board of Directors to replace Councilmember Richard McIver from the City of Seattle.  I want to thank Councilmember McIver for the experience he has brought to the Board over the last several years.  His input and dedication to the mission of Sound Transit will benefit the residents of this area for many years to come. 

In his place, I am appointing the The Honorable Richard Conlin, City of Seattle Councilmember to serve on the Board:

The Honorable Julia Patterson
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Enclosed for consideration and approval by the King County Council is a motion confirming the appointment of The Honorable Richard Conlin, City of Seattle Councilmember, to the Sound Transit Board of Directors.  The appointment of Councilmember Conlin is for a two-year term beginning January 1, 2008 and expiring December 31, 2009.

I am looking forward to serving with Councilmember Conlin and the other members on the Board.  Should you have any questions about this appointment please feel free to contact me, at (206) 296-4040, or call Doug Hodson, Transportation Manager in my office, at (206) 296-4010.  
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
The Honorable King County Council


ATTN:
Ross Baker, Chief of Staff



Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council



Frank Abe, Communications Director


Paul Carlson, Council Transportation Committee Staff


Marcia Walker, Sound Transit Board Administrator


Joni Earl, Sound Transit Chief Executive Officer


Doug Hodson, Transportation Manager, King County Executive’s Office
